Atmospheric and Oceanic Sciences Graduate Student Association

Monthly Meeting

AOS Room 811, March 10, 2010

Attendees: Kathryn Mozer (Facilitator), Ben Sulman (Ombudsman), and 19 others.

1. Meeting opened by K. Mozer at 3:35 pm

2. Faculty Update by Katie Holman

· A new department chair will be nominated (3 year term is up). Profs Tripoli, Martin, Petty, and Hitchman all received nominations.  We will be notified of results soon.

· Prof Lui is interested in teaching an undergrad climate class (similar to 101 for weather….maybe AOS 102).  He would need a TA for this class.

· 2 tenure cases are coming up in the coming years (Prof McKinley and Vimont)

· Topics to be addressed on the faculty retreat include the qualifier, course offerings, and required curriculum.

3. Committees

· Curriculum

· Ankur sent out an email to the committee concerning his plans to discuss an overhaul of the curriculum for grad students.  Katie, Nick, Lee, Andrea, Brett, and Sarah will work with him to construct a survey.

· Social

· Planning a St Patrick’s Day luncheon to replace canceled “around the world” luncheon.  It will take place on Wednesday, March 17 at 1pm (before department seminar).  Students are encouraged to bring something green to share.

· Aesthetics

· No funding is available until July so all future plans requiring money are postponed (TV screens in new 14th floor room)

· Students are encouraged to fill up the black foam boards that were purchased and put up earlier this term. 

· Welcoming

· We have visitors coming the next few weeks. All plans have been going smoothly.  

4.  Department Seminar

· Need volunteers to help set up cookies and clean up room before/after department seminars.  We decided to make a schedule with 2-3 students signing up for each week.  An instruction sheet was made by Toni and is in the kitchen area (bright orange laminated sheet).  Schedule is attached

5. New Business

· Dan Henz notifies students that Sam is looking for a few graduate students to talk to the junior class about preparing for graduate school or job-hunting.  He will let Sam know to email the grad student listserve and we can reply if we are interested in helping.

6. Teaching Award

· Profs McKinley and Desai were nominated for the annual GSA teaching award.  Votes were cast- each needed 2/3 of the students present to vote for them in order to receive the award.  Both received enough votes so we will have 2 awards this year.

· Matt Sitkowski will be contacting us about chipping in some money in order to get them each a small gift (gift certificate, etc). Watch your email or talk to matt if you would like to help out.

7. Announcements

· Think about if you would like to have a GSA position next year. Nominations and voting will take place during the last meeting of the term.

8. Next meeting will be on April 14h, 2009.

Meeting adjourned at 4:11 pm.

Minutes submitted by A. Fay

